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March 22, 2016 

 

Kerry Sheets, Attorney Examiner 

Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 

180 E. Broad St., 12th Floor 

Columbus, OH 43215 

 

RE:   In the Matter of the Annual Application of 

Duke Energy Ohio, Inc., for an Adjustment to 

Rider AMRP Rates to Recover Costs in 2014, 

Case No. 15-1904-GA-RDR, and In the 

Matter of the Application of Duke Energy 

Ohio, Inc., for Tariff Approval, Case No. 

15-1905-GA-ATA.   

 

Examiner Sheets: 

 

This letter is in regards to the Staff Comments filed on March 21, 2016, in the 

above mentioned cases regarding Duke Energy Ohio, Inc.’s Accelerated Main 

Replacement Program (AMRP) and the riser application.  Staff inadvertently used Duke’s 

Notice of Intent instead of the Application in its preparation of the Comments.  

Accordingly, the following are necessary corrections to Staff’s Comments: 

In Staff Comments on page 6: 

 Where Staff states Duke’s combined revenue requirement is 

$32,844,381.45, the actual combined revenue requirement should be  

$32,501,625.96; 

 

 Where Staff states Duke proposed AMRP rate for residential 

customers is $3.84, the actual rate for residential customer should be 

$3.80; and 

 

 Where Staff states Duke’s rate for general service and firm 

transportation customers is $35.48, the actual rate for general service 

and firm transportation customers should be $35.17. 

  



Attorney Examiner Sheets 

March 21, 2016 

Page 2 of 2 

 

In Staff Comments on page 8: 

 Where Staff states the residential rate is $3.84 per month, the actual 

residential rate should be $3.80 per month; and 

 

 Where Staff states the general service and firm transportation rate is $35.48, 

the actual general service and firm transportation rate should be $35.17. 

The new dollar amounts mentioned above will replace the incorrect amounts in 

Staff’s Comments filed on March 21, 2016 in these matters.  Please feel free to contact 

me if you have any additional questions. 

 

 Sincerely,  

       Steven L. Beeler 
       Steven L. Beeler  
       Assistant Attorney General 

Public Utilities Section 

Phone:  (614) 728-9481 

Fax:  (614) 644-8764 

steven.beeler@puc.state.oh.us 
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